The following goals are part of the Mississippi Court Improvement PIP draft which we just completed yesterday with the assistance of the Regional Federal Partners. 

· Revise DFCS policy regarding duty to notify all persons who have the right to participate in hearings according to Mississippi statute and federal guidelines.
· Train all DFCS staff regarding duty to notify all persons who have the right to present information in hearings according to Mississippi statute through Advanced Professional Development for Court Procedure. (Curriculum developed by DFCS Court Improvement Workgroup and Office of Courts Court Improvement Program Grant)
· Provide information, such as bench cards, regarding rights of person to present information at hearings, to judges and court personnel at Regional Summits. (There will be seven Regional Summits to address county specific challenges for DFCS and the courts in 2011-2012 with judicial and other stakeholders participating.) 

· The Mississippi Supreme Court will notify the judiciary of the duty to notify all persons who have the right to present information in hearings according to Mississippi statute and federal guidelines.
· Develop a report through Mississippi Youth Court Information Delivery System (MYCIDS) to track participation at hearings.  Implement as counties become fully operational using MYCIDS. Provide judges with the results tracked for their jurisdiction quarterly. (MYCIDS was developed by the Administrative Office of Courts Court Improvement Program Grant and is now available in 74 out of 82 counties in Mississippi.) 
